ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD
April 22, 1993

SAFETY-KLEEN CORPORATION,
Petitioner,

V. PCB 92-29
(Permit Appeal)
ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL

PROTECTION AGENCY,

Respondent.

ORDER OF THE BOARD (by J. C. Marlin):

This matter comes before the Board on a petition filed on
February 18, 1992. On April 12, 1993, the parties filed a joint
status report pursuant to a February 25, 1993 Board order. The
parties report that they are negotiating the documentation Safety-
Kleen must submit to resolve this matter. In February of 1993,
Safety-Kleen provided comments to Agency regarding the
documentation. In March of 1993, the Agency provided Safety-Kleen
with a draft closure plan. On April 7, 1993, Safety-Kleen provided
the Agency with comments regarding the closure plan. The Agency is
expected to complete its review of the comments within the next few
weeks. The parties are negotiating the terms of the plan and
believe that agreement on these issues will represent a significant
step towards resolution of this matter. The parties anticipate
that Safety-Kleen will soon be in a position to voluntarily
withdraw its appeal.

The parties are directed to file another status report on or
before July 29, 1993, concerning the status of this matter.
IT IS SO ORDERED.

I, Dorothy M. Gunn, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control
Board, h%Feby certify t?g; the above order was adopted on the
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Dorothy M. nn, Clerk

Illinois PQ;lution Control Board



